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AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A CONSTRUCTION AGREEMENT WITH VIASUN CORPORATION FOR THE
PAVEMENT MANAGEMENT PROGRAM SLURRY SEAL PROJECT
Staff Contact: Jack Friedline, Director, Public Works

Purpose and Recommended Action

This is a request for City Council to authorize the City Manager to enter into a Construction Agreement with
Viasun Corporation in an amount not to exceed $1,958,963.10 for the Pavement Management Program Slurry
Seal project.

Background

The city has over 748 miles of paved arterial, collector and residential roadways, which represents an
investment of over S1 billion in the street network based on replacement costs in today’s economy. With the
exception of minor street and concrete repairs (potholes, small paving projects, curb, and sidewalk repairs) the
city currently contracts for all other preventative maintenance and reconstructive roadway projects.

The Slurry Seal Project for the Pavement Management Program provides for approximately 30 miles of slurry
seal surface preservation on various arterial, collector and residential streets throughout the city. Specifically
this project includes: slurry surface treatment of existing roadway sections, and thermoplastic restriping or
repainting of pavement markings.

Analysis

The Engineering division published a Notice to Contractors requesting bids for the Pavement Management
Program - Slurry Seal (project number 151630) on May 19, and 26, 2016. Six contractors obtained the bid
documents. On July 7, 2016, two bids were received, with Viasun Corporation submitting the lowest
responsive and responsible bid in the amount of $1,958,963.10. Staff anticipates issuing a Notice to Proceed
late September, with construction beginning October 2016.

Previous Related Council Action

On April 5, 2016, staff presented the five year Pavement Management Program to Council.

On June 9, 2015, Council authorized a construction agreement with VSS International, Inc., in the amount not
to exceed $883,000 for the FY2014/15 Pavement Slurry Seal Phase Two.

On March 24, 2015, Council authorized a construction agreement with Southwest Slurry Seal, Inc. in an
amount not to exceed $1,450,825 for the FY2014/15 Pavement Slurry Seal Phase One.
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Community Benefit/Public Involvement

Well maintained infrastructure is an important element of strong neighborhoods and business corridors and is
critical for the attraction of quality economic development.

Budget and Financial Impacts

Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2016-17 Capital Improvement Plan budget. Expenditures with Viasun
Corporation are not to exceed $1,958,963.10.

Cost Fund-Department-Account
$1,958,963.10 2210-65089-550800, Pavement Management-GO Transportation

Capital Expense? Yes

Budgeted? Yes

Requesting Budget or Appropriation Transfer? No

If yes, where will the transfer be taken from?
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